SANTAQUIN CITY COPORATION

PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES

THE FOLLOWING ARE THE MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF SANTAQUIN, UTAH. THE MEETING WAS HELD ON THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 6, 1992 IN THE CITY CIVIC CENTER AT 7:00 P.M.

THE FOLLOWING MEMBERS WERE IN ATTENDANCE: CHAIRMAN GLADE ROBBINS, DEE DAVIS, JERI BASCOM AND BRENDA WALL. BRENT VINCENT WAS EXCUSED. ALSO PRESENT WAS COUNCILMAN HORTT CARTER.

THE PRAYER WAS OFFERED BY JERI BASCOM. A MOTION BY JERI TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON JANUARY 9, 1992 TO BE ACCEPTED WITH ONE CHANGE ON #3 - SHOULD READ HIGHWAY 50 & 6 INSTEAD OF HWY 89. GLADE SECONDED. ALL VOTED AYE.

1. MR. CLEMENT KESTER WISHING TO ANNEX HIS PROPERTY AT 500 SOUTH CENTER.

MR. KESTER'S REMARKS: MR. KESTER FAILED TO APPEAR BEFORE THE BOARD.

COMMISSION REMARKS: COMMISSION MEMBERS WERE CONCERNED WITH THIS ANNEXATION IN THAT THEY FEEL THERE IS POSSIBLY AN AIR QUALITY CONTROL PROBLEM WITH THE DUST PARTICLES CREATED BY THE CALCITE PLANT. IT WAS NOTED THAT WITH ANNEXATION INTO THE CITY, THE CITY WOULD HAVE MORE CONTROL OVER SUCH MATTERS.

COMMISSION DECISION: NO ACTION TAKEN AT THIS TIME.

MEETING STANDS ADJOURNED.

BRENDA WALL